
Summer VBS in Chile 
Several of our churches held their annual Vacation Bible School 
outreach during February. Liberty Baptist (pictured to the right) saw 
over 80 first-time visitors come to our VBS, and several placed their 
faith in Christ! Ten adults and many children returned for our church 
services the following Sunday! Praise the Lord! Please pray with us as 
we follow up with these families and continue to share the hope of the 
gospel with them. On a side note, Lori and I were very encouraged to 
see our youngest son, Andrew, preach the main Bible message at the event. He has matured so quickly in the 
last year. We are thankful that he is being used by the Lord during his last year in Chile before returning to the 
USA. Continue to pray for him.  


Visiting a Church Plant and Hosting Visitors   
Lori and I traveled several hours south of Santiago for a weekend visit 
to the church plant in Parral, Chile. Our hearts were filled with joy as 
we shared time with Carlos Fernandez and his family. They were sent 
out of Liberty Baptist in Santiago in 2020 to plant the church in Parral. 
Thankfully, the church is thriving and seeing new converts grow in 
the Lord. 


Two of our supporting pastors from Maryland, Bill Schneider and 
Chuck Conrad (pictured here), came for a short visit. They encouraged our family, our pastors, and several of 
the churches. Lori and I thank them for their friendship and investment in our ministry! 


Prayer Requests 
1. Classes at the Chile Baptist College start back up the first week of March. Be praying for all the 

students who will begin to prepare for ministry, but I would like to ask you specifically to pray for 
Braulio. He came to our Bible college from a church six hours north of Santiago. His life is a picture of 
God’s grace that covers many of the scars of a sinful past. In Christ, Braulio’s future is bright! 


2. We are so thankful for the commitments that have come in for Trinity Baptist Church in Santiago. At 
this point, we have $19,720 that has been given! Praise the Lord! Continue to pray with us about this 
need and pray about what God would have you give. All gifts can be sent to the support address 
below. Include “Trinity Land Fund Chile” in the memo.
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